## **Brothers, Sheila C**

From: Mullen, Michael D

**Sent:** Sunday, April 29, 2012 9:38 PM

To:Swanson, HollieCc:Brothers, Sheila CSubject:Moving Gatton Majors

Attachments: Gatton Program Memo April 26, 2012.pdf; SC Memo re Gatton BBA reorg.pdf

## Dear Hollie,

Please find the UG Council recommendation for moving the majors in Gatton. The Council vote was 9 for approval, 0 nays, and two abstentions, therefore approving moving the BBA Majors from the School of Management to the new Departments in the Gatton College. The two members who abstained were wanting to see more documentation.

## Sincerely,

Dr. Mike Mullen Associate Provost for Undergraduate Education and Dean for Undergraduate Studies 557 Patterson Office Tower University of Kentucky Lexington, KY 40546-0027 859-257-3027



Associate Provost

Div. of Undergraduate Education 557 Patterson Office Tower Lexington, KY 40506-0027

859.257.3027 www.uky.edu/uge

29 April 2012

**MEMO** 

To: Dr. Hollie Swanson

Chair, Senate Council

From: Dr. Mike Mullen

Associate Provost

Re: Transfer of Gatton College Majors to new Academic Departments

On April 26th, I sent the Undergraduate Council the proposal from Gatton to consider the request to transfer all Majors in the BBA degree from the current School of Management to the new Departments that are being created in the Gatton College. Two Council members questioned the proposal, asking if the financial issues surrounding the reorganization had been addressed. Upon assurances that the College has worked through its organizational issues, there was no opposition, although two members chose to abstain. By the end of the day on April 28th, the response of the Undergraduate Council voting members was 9 votes for approval, with two members abstaining.

Council Member	Response to the proposal
Karen Badger, Social Work	Approve
Arne Bathke, A&S	Approve
Ruth Beattie, A&S	Approve
Ann Dickson, Design	Approve
Hans Gesund, Engineering	Abstain
Laurie Henry, Education	Approve
Nancy Johnson, Gatton B&E	Approve
Wanda Lovitz, Nursing	Approve
Kevin Real, Comm & Info Studies	Approve
Jeff Rogers, A&S	Abstain
Donna Smith, Agriculture	Approve







April 26, 2012

**MEMO** 

To: Dr. Mike Mullen

Chair, UG Council

From: Dr. Ken Troske

Senior Associate Dean, B&E

Re: Transfer of Degrees to new academic departments

The Gatton College is creating the following new Departments: Marketing and Supply Chair, Finance and Quantitative Methods, Management, and dissolving the School of Management. We are requesting approval to move the following majors and pre-majors from the existing School of Management functional areas to these new departments.

- BBA in Finance to the Department of Finance and Quantitative Methods
- BBA in Analytics to the Department of Finance and Quantitative Methods
- BBA in Management to the Department of Management
- BBA in Marketing to the Department of Marketing and Supply Chain
- BBA in Pre-Finance to the Department of Finance and Quantitative Methods
- BBA in Pre-Analytics to the Department of Finance and Quantitative Methods
- BBA in Pre-Management to the Department of Management
- BBA in Pre-Marketing to the Department of Marketing and Supply Chain. BBA

These changes have been voted on and endorsed by the faculty in the School of management and the faculty in the Gatton College of Business and Economics.

These changes will be considered by the University Senate simultaneously with the creation of the new departments at the May Senate meeting. Thank you for expediting the review of these changes with the UG Council.